
 

Sunday 20th April 2025 
 

OUR MISSION IS: “TO KNOW AND SHARE GOD’S LOVE”. 

KIA MAU, KIA URU TE AROHA O TE ATUA 

  Anglican I Methodist I Presbyterian 

  A very warm welcome is extended to our  

Holy Communion Service at 8.00am and our Easter Sunday Service at 9.30am.  

Nau mai haere mai Welcome  

 
 8.00am Service 
 Preacher & Presider: Rev Gloria Zanders 
 Welcomer, Reader, Server: Bruce Smit 
 Steward: Kem Gray 
 
 9.30 am Worship Service 
 Worship Leader: Ngaire Southon 
 Steward: Carol McKillop 
 Welcomers: Bronwyn & Tony Pipe 
 Musician: Paul Ellery 
 Readers: Peter Allan & Glenda Jamieson 
 Prayers: Keith & Jean Ross 
 Sound and Computer: Samuel Hollis & Meilia Clark 
 Children’s Church:  Holidays 
 Morning Tea: Men’s fellowship—John Neal 
 
 Insight  - Joining Worship Service 
 

 10am Wed 23rd - Gillian Woodward 
 

 Lawns: Bruce Snowdon 

 Sunday service online: 9.30am. Log back in if you get logged out please. 
 We are working on a new solution. 
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09 

 Meeting ID: 398 418 4545 Passcode: 763250910 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09


Birthday wishes to Charlie Alderton, 

Alison MacArthur Grant, Georgina 

Harris & Brenda Pearce who have a 

birthday this week. Congratulations to 

anyone who has a wedding anniversary 

this week.  

Ma te Atua koutou e Manaaki 

May God bless you all 

What’s on this week 
Sun 20 8.00am Worship Service 
  9.30am Worship Service 
  12.30pm Htn Full Gospel Church 
  4.30pm Ankur Narula  
 

Mon 21 10.30am Tamil Society 
  2.30pm Emeline 
  6.00pm TSYR Jujitsu 
  6.30pm Toastmasters 
        

Tues 22 9.30am Toy Library 
       

Wed 23    10.00am Worship Service 
  11.30am Trounson 
  6.00pm TSYR Ju Jitsu 
   

Thur 24 9.00am Interactionz 
  9.30am Selwyn Centre 
  7.30pm Deacon Info meeting 
       

Fri 25 ANZAC Day 
    

Sat 26 9.00am TSYR Ju Jitsu 
  10.00am Toy Library  
  1.00pm Al & Patricia’s Wedding 
  4.00pm WSBST 

 
Emergency Toiletry Packs 

For family of children admitted to the   
Children’s Wards of Waikato Hospital in 

an emergency. 
 

If you have travel toiletries, clean small 
bags, or would like to donate new tooth-

brushes etc they will be appreciated. 
Items can be left at the church office or 

I’m happy to collect them. 

filling landfills and polluting our ecosystems. 

We pray for the reduction of waste through 

Grant us the wisdom to value resources and 

May we be diligent in our efforts as a church 

Rosters for Sunday April 27th 
 

8.00am Service 
Preacher & Presider: Rev Gloria Zanders 
Welcomer, Reader, Server: Linda Derrick 
Steward: John Sexton 
Morning Tea: Noeline Allen 
9.30 am Worship Service 
Worship Leader: Tau Lasi 
Steward: volunteer 
Welcomers: Bev Jillings and Jenny Marten 
Musician: Cheryl Anderson 
Readers: Russ Young & Kath Des Forges 
Prayers: Heather Kikkert 
Sound and Computer: John Neal 
Communion: Warren Anderson, Peter Allan, 
Heather Kikkert, Mary West, Barry Neal 
Children’s Church:  Holidays 
Morning Tea: Marina Grantham Campbell, 
Joy Carter, Jeanette Dyer, volunteer 
Insight  - Erica Harris 
 

10am Wed 30th - Mary West 
 

Lawns: Bruce Snowdon 

Parish Easter Services 

April 17th – 7pm – Tenebrae Service 

April 18th – 9.30am -Good Friday Service followed by the traditional morning tea 

April 20th – Easter Day – services at 8am and 9.30am 



 

FREE 

Have you felt a call to ministry and wondered about the ministry of a Deacon? Are you 
working for the church, making connexions between church and community? Do you 
know someone who may be interested?  
Margaret Birtles, who has ministered as an ordained Deacon for 40 years, would like to  
invite you to a gathering to learn what this essential ministry in our church involves.  
April 24th  Deacon ministry information evening 730pm.   
Chartwell Cooperating Church  
126 Comries Road, Chartwell.  
For further information - contact Margaret. She is very keen that our churches understand, 
promote  and support Deacons.  
Deacon Margaret Birtles, Waikato-Waiariki Methodist Superintendency 
Team  
Ph: 0212606504. Email: m.a.birtles@xtra.co.nz  

Donation tax receipts will be available before the end of April. 

New giving envelopes are available in the Worship Centre Foyer. 

If you would like to switch to giving by direct credit or would like to donate your tax rebate 
back to the church and need help with how to do that, please contact the office. 

The new rosters for May, June and July will be completed shortly. If you know you are     
going to be away during this period please let the office know this week. If you feel you are 
able to help on a roster, particularly the Communion or Morning Tea roster, please also let 

mailto:m.a.birtles@xtra.co.nz


If you have notices for the Newsletter please email the Parish Office by  
Wednesday morning.  

Date Time Event 

April 17th 7.00pm Maundy Thursday Tenebrae Service 

April 18th 9.30am Good Friday Service with morning tea 

April 20th 8.00 & 9.30am Easter Sunday Services 

Church Administrator: Sylvia O’Leary 
 

office@chartwellchurch.org.nz or Ph: 07 855 7434.  
 

Office hours: 9.00am—2.30pm Tuesday to Friday. 
Bank Account for Donations:  
Chartwell Cooperating Parish. 03-1557-0012468-00 

Please remain at home if you have cold, covid or flu-like symptoms. Many in our      
community are vulnerable to  respiratory infections and will appreciate it if you do not 

come to the church premises until you are well. Thank you 

Eco Corner— Lets fight the landfill.  

Check out how much rubbish we saved from going to landfill in the HCC area. 

Break down of last month’s waste 
8% glass, 14% food scraps, 22% mixed recycling, 56% landfill 
Altogether 236000 kgs of glass were recycled, 387000 kgs of food waste and 616000 kgs of 
mixed recycling. Using these recycling options is the easiest thing we can do every day to 
make a difference to our environment. 

 

 

 

 

Lord, we praise you in this Easter  season.  

Change our lives, change our hearts to be 

messengers for joy and hope.  

Remind us that as dark as the road may 

seem, there is always light at the end of 

it.  

Strengthen our faith and bless our prayers 

as we focus on you at this special time of 

year. 

What a great Palm Sunday Celebration we 
had at 9.30am last Sunday – all ages and 
stages together. A HUGE thank you to those 
involved with our ministry to children, youth 
and families who arranged much of the    
service, ably led by the Rev Peter Bargh. It 
was also a privilege to be able to include the 
Baptism of Jack and Isabella Anderson well 
supported by their family; and to pray for 
those of our young people who are now  
currently at Easter Camp. 

Palm crosses crafted by Jill Hilton from the 

flax in our church garden were well            

received. If you did not get one, more are 

available on Sunday, and you may want to 

take an extra one to share. 

mailto:office@chartwellchurch.org.nz

